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The meeting of the School Committee was held at 7:00 P.M. on Thursday, January 25, 2018 at the Central Middle School with the following members present:  M. Christie, Chair; R. Meredith-Warren, Vice-Chair; D. Maurer, and N. Nial.  Also present was John Macero, Superintendent of Schools and Lauren Celi, Director of Finance.
M. Christie called the meeting of the School Committee to order at 7:00 P.M. 
A. Pledge of Allegiance
B. Action to Approve the Minutes of:
January 11, 2018 Regular Meeting
ACTION:  A motion was made by R. Meredith-Warren and seconded by N. Nial to approve the minutes of January 11, 2018. The motion was approved 4-0.
January 17, 2018 Bi-Board Meeting
ACTION:  A motion was made by R. Meredith-Warren and seconded by N. Nial to approve the minutes of January 17, 2018. The motion was approved 4-0.

C. Approval of Warrant

ACTION:  A motion was made by N. Nial and seconded by R. Meredith-Warren to approve Bill Warrant #18-10 in the amount of $420,831.16 and Bill Warrant #18-12 in the amount of $258,423.18.  The motion was approved 4-0.  

D. Public Comment


None

E. Student Representative 

Dylan Oesch-Emmel reported on midterm exams, new electives and NHD moving on to regional competition.  Dylan introduced Ms. Robbins as the new vice-principal of the High School.
Mr. Macero congratulated Dylan on his early admissions to Tufts University.  

F. Scholarship
Mr. Macero recommended acceptance of two $500 annual scholarships from Local 438 Grill and Sport.  The first would be to a student who played girls soccer senior year.  The second would be to a student who played football or hockey senior year.  Other criteria would include academic performance, school citizenship and financial need. 
ACTION:  A motion was made by D. Maurer and seconded by N. Nial to approve the above scholarship from Local 438 Grill and Sport.  The motion was approved 4-0.

G. Booster Club Fundraising – Approval 
As discussed at the January 11, 2018 meeting, the Booster Club is requesting permission to host a Fiesta Shows Carnival during April Vacation.  The Carnival will be their big fundraiser for the year.  They are requesting that the Carnival be set up on the vacant lot by the cafeteria side of the High School.  Fiesta Shows carries liability of ten million dollars and they have an A+ rating on the State Health Board.
Kathy Hudson, co-president of the Booster Club was present to answer previous concerns regarding police details, town permits and town ordances.  Ms. Hudson also reported that all abutting neighbors have been notified and that Mr. Pignone is working on a plan to secure the High School property.  They are still waiting on a copy of Fiesta’s liability insurance but have been assured that once the office reopens it will be forwarded.
Mr. Macero recommended approval of the carnival contingent upon receipt of liability insurance.

ACTION:  A motion was made by R. Meredith-Warren and seconded by N. Nial to approve the Carnival to be held at the High School during school vacation as a fundraiser for the Booster Club, contingent upon the receipt of Fiesta’s liability insurance.  The motion was approved 4-0.
H. Annual Report
ACTION:  A motion was made by D. Maurer and seconded by R. Meredith-Warren to approve the School Department’s Annual Report FY17. The motion was approved 4-0.

I. FY19 Budget Update
Mr. Macero reported that he has met with the Town Administrator and has been assured that they will do everything possible to get to Option C of the school department budget but are currently holding at Option D.  The administrative team will continue to look at fixed costs and where we can build growth.
J. Capital Committee Update
Mr. Macero reported that the Capital committee has recommended the following school department items to the Board of Selectmen for approval at the Town Meeting:
	High School Roof Needs
	$350,000

	South School Chiller
	$150,000

	Chrome Books – Technology
	$100,000

	Radios for Security System – District Wide
	$33,000


K. Long Range Fiscal Policy Committee
As discussed at the January 11th meeting, the Board of Selectmen is requesting that the School Committee select a representative to serve on this new committee.  The committee will be made up of the following members:
1 member of the Board of Selectmen

1 member of the School Committee

1 member of the Finance & Advisory Board

1 member of the Capital Committee

2 Citizens at Large

Town Administrator

Superintendent of Schools

Town Accountant

D. Maurer volunteered to serve on this committee and Chair M. Christie appointed him.  

L. DISCUSSION, CORRESPONDENCE, NEW ITEMS
R. Meredith-Warren reminded residents that the Housing Production Plan Forum will be held on January 30th at 6:30 P.M. and that child care will be available.
Because of the dates of April vacation, Mr. Macero recommended changing the April 12 meeting to April 5th.  This will be the first meeting for new members coming on board.  The committee agreed to the date change.

M. Christie announced that the annual SBCEF Trivia Bee will take place on March 23 at the Robin Hood School.
N. Nial announced that a pajama drive will be held prior to the start of the special Town Meeting on January 29th and that South School PTO is collecting new or used prom dresses.
M. SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT

Mr. Macero reported on the following:
· Personnel

· Town Meeting May 7, 2018 warrant information

· South School Principal finalists - update

· Preschool move from Colonial Park to South School
· Preschool and Kindergarten registration update
· PACE Steering Committee
N. EXECUTIVE SESSION:  Collective Bargaining per MGL Chapter 30A, §21(a) (3) as an open discussion may have a detrimental effect on the negotiating position of the Committee.
ACTION:  A motion was made by D. Maurer and seconded by R. Meredith-Warren to enter Executive Session at 7:48 P.M. not to return to open session.  The motion was approved unanimously by roll call.

Respectfully Submitted

John Macero, Superintendent of Schools
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